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Your new school governor

We would like to announce that Mrs Debbie Binnersley has been appointed as a school governor at Whingate Primary. We hope she thoroughly enjoys her time working to help ensure the best education for all of our children

Is your child at school every day?
We are very proud of the way children learn at Whingate and the standard of teaching that they receive BUT there are currently too many absences from school. Please make sure that all children are in the playground ready to start learning when the doors open at 8-55am each day. 

Children arriving even ten minutes later than this each day will have missed 31 hours of learning time by the end of the year!!!
Family Fortunes
A new FREE Family Fortunes course is running at Whingate. 

The course blends fun family maths activities with money saving ideas and how to combat ‘pester power!’

If you are interested in taking part please contact Mrs Woods at school.
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First Saturday Family Fun Run is well attended
Seventy Five children and adults took part in the first family fun run around the Myers Mile on Saturday 27th January. There was a good degree of friendly competition as many of our families took the opportunity to start their weekend off well with some enjoyable exercise.

The school grounds were open between 9am and 10am with the idea being that anyone could choose to run, jog, skip or walk their way around the course for as many laps as they chose and for as long as they wished. They recorded their own start and finish times so that we were able to calculate overall distance and time taken per kilometre for those who were interested. The children’s achievements will be entered onto the school’s new web based recording system which children can use to record laps of the track completed during play times and PE lessons as well.

The fun run was very popular with many wanting to come each week. However, the next run will be held on Saturday 3rd March between 9am and 10am. 

Pedestrian Training
Children from across the school took part in pedestrian and scooter training during the first two weeks of the spring term. The weather kindly produced challenging conditions for the children but also showed that they were able to follow safe pedestrian procedures in any conditions. Thank you to the Leeds Road Safety Team that led these training sessions. They commented on just how sensible, thoughtful and impeccably behaved our Whingate children were.

Missed Parents’ Evening Appointments

Any Parents who missed their parents’ evening meeting should re-book this by the end of the week.

This is very important so we can fully discuss your child’s progress
Maths Homework
Our ‘Maths for Parents’ homework provision is being extended to Year 1 and Year 2 children this year.
Please register for this online using the details provided at parents’ evening
Dealing with Missing Children

West Yorkshire Police deal with a large number of reported missing children each week. They have politely asked that parents speak directly to the parents, carers or guardians of their child’s friend should they be staying overnight at their own home address. 

In this way they hope that misunderstandings will be reduced and the resultant upset can be avoided.

Do you have a new phone number?
Please would you let the school office know of any changes to your phone number, address or the contact details of the other adults allowed to collect your child as soon as possible so that we can keep this important information up to date.
School gate parking enforcement vehicle update.

I am writing to update you on the work done last term by Leeds City Council’s Uniformed Patrol Officers and the new parking enforcement vehicle. 

The mobile enforcement vehicle made 190 visits to 52 different schools and issued 111 penalty charge notices. Uniformed officers, who patrol on foot, made 772 visits to 41 different schools and issued 177 penalty charge notices.

These results highlight the shocking and persistent problem of inappropriate and dangerous parking outside schools at the beginning and end of the school day.

It sounds obvious, but if you really do need to drive for the school drop off or pick up, then please show some consideration for the safety and wellbeing of others. Don’t block driveways, junctions, or cause an obstruction to pupils and other pedestrians who are trying to cross roads. 
By parking in a legal and considerate manner, you will help to reduce congestion and pollution, improve road safety for pedestrians needing to cross and improve the relationship of the school with its neighbours.
Events this half term
Year 6 SATs Parents’ Meeting
Wednesday 21st February

Football @ Castleton Primary
Monday 26th February

1K Parents’ Assembly
 @ 9-10am
Wednesday 28th February

World Book Day


Thursday 1st March

Football @ Castleton Primary
Thursday 1st March

Year 2 Skipping Festival

Friday 2nd March

RNLI Water Safety Assemblies
Thursday 8th March

All Stars Cricket Program Y1-Y3
Monday 12th March

Year 3 Jorvik Visit


Tuesday 20th March

KS1 Spellvis Competition

Monday 26th March

Y5 Fire Safety Presentation
Tuesday 27th March

Last day of Spring Term 2
Thursday 29th March 2018

KS2 Spellvis Competition

Tuesday 17th April
Training Days for staff (remaining):

Monday 23rd  July 2018; Tuesday 24th July 2018; Wednesday 25th July 2018
(The full calendar is on the website)
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Children who are ten minutes late would miss over 30 hours learning each year!
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